PERSSON & COHEN. P.A. ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW

David P. Persson Andrew H. Cohen Kelly M. Fernandez* Maggie D. Mooney-Portale* R. David Jackson Regina A. Kardash

Telephone (941) 375-3565 Facsimile (941) 451-8375 Email: dpersson@swflgovlaw.com

Reply to: Venice

Board Certified City, County and Local Government Law

April 19, 2017

The Honorable John W. Holic, Mayor and Members of the City Council 401 West Venice Avenue Venice, Florida 34285

> Re: Shared Parking Agreement

Dear Mayor Holic and Council Members:

In accordance with the discussions that you had a couple of meetings ago, attached is a proposed Shared Parking Agreement with Sarasota County authorizing the County to seek City approval and, if granted, to construct improvements at its own expense to the parking area associated with the library. The agreement also provides for use by the City of the County parking lot.

If you have any questions, please contact me.

Respectfully,

DPP/dgb Attachment

David P. Persson

cc:

Edward Lavallee, City Manager (w/attachment)

Len Bramble, Assistant City Manager (w/attachment)

Lori Stelzer, City Clerk (w/attachment)

Jeff Shrum, Development Services Director (w/attachment)